MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK
Executive Board Minutes

March 10, 2014

Call to order:  The regular meeting was called to order by Amy Lilly, Chair, at 10:40 am.  Members present were: Ann Farr, Cherie Davis, Hope Nobel, Joanna Thompson, Eva McGuire, Judy Gunsaulis, Emilee Seese, Vicky Terry.  Guests: Tammy Richards, Heather Campbell Shock, Michelle Kubiak.

Minutes: The minutes for the December 12th, 2013 meeting were reviewed and accepted.

Circulation Committee:  Judy Gunsaulis stated that the committee had not met, but that a meeting would probably be necessary when we migrate to Sierra.  Judy and Amy mentioned some problems with overlapping patrons putting holds on DVDs at both libraries.  Fayette County and Raleigh County have been honoring one another’s DVD limit policy, and it was advised that they continue to do so, but that no MLN-wide policy was really needed.

Cataloging Committee:  Vicky Terry stated that the committee had not met, but that Vicky and Eva McGuire held a Level One training at Raleigh County. Amy asked Tammy and Vicky to check on initials for both Barbara Fedders and Karen Poole; they attended the training but did not receive initials.  There is a Level Two training scheduled for March 20th and March 28th to be held at the Raleigh County Library.    

OPAC Committee:  No report.

Server update:  We still don’t have a delivery date for the server, but it has been ordered.  Once we get a delivery date, we will be able to schedule the migration to Sierra.  

Annual Meeting Plans

~Training:  In spite of sending out a request, Amy received no ideas for training at the annual meeting in May.  Training ideas were discussed.  We will try for a Sierra training, even if it is just a webinar.  Also some training on how to clean up collections by fixing location codes, removing long overdue and billed items, removing Lost and Paid items, and checking for In Transit materials.  Ann Farr suggested also going over the correct format for patron information.  Cherie Davis will do the patron card training; Amy Lilly will do the Create List training for cleaning up collections.
~Elections: Amy stated the need for a nominating committee.  Judy Gunsaulis and Joanna Thompson both volunteered to search for people to run for Small Library, Medium Library and At-Large members.
~Food:  Judy Gunsaulis will check on the balance of funds, but it was decided that Amy Lilly should tell members to bring $5 to cover lunch costs.  Volunteers for food included:

Amy Lilly:  Coffee, tea, orange juice, fruit

Hope Nobel: Doughnuts, or something containing both sugar and flour

Cherie Davis: Sausage biscuit rolls

Ann Farr: Dessert for lunch

Lunch will be pizza and salad since that has been successful in the past.  Ann Farr will arrange this.

Old Business:  CPPG request to cover Sierra costs.  Our first request died for various reasons, but mainly because of confusion and timing (we said we needed the funding by the beginning of January).  Ann Farr asked if the Board wanted to try again, as there is now money.  If we do, it would be best to wait until after the Legislative session is over and the budget passed.  We must go through the Speaker of the House.  There was discussion on timing and contributions by member libraries in light of the end of the fiscal year and MOE obligations.  It was decided that we need to know the amount of the final bill, and how long we have to remit the final payment after Sierra goes live.  Amy will ask Brian Raitz about this.  It was also suggested that we could apply for the funds and then reimburse libraries if the money came in after the end of FY 2014.

WVU Parkersburg membership:  They have paid Innovative to join MLN and will be at the May meeting.  They are planning on waiting for Sierra before beginning.  Tammy Richards stated that she, Emilee Seese and Vicky Terry should be included in any correspondence concerning WVU Parkersburg’s migration process.  Amy Lilly will pass this on to Steve from WVUP.

Larry, Backup and WVDELI downtime:  Judy Gunsaulis asked about the elimination of future downtime, once we have the new servers.  Amy admitted that she forgot to ask Larry about this, but will do so. 

New Business:  Heather Campbell Shock introduced Michelle Kubiak, the new cataloger for the Library Commission.  She was warmly welcomed.  

Amy Lilly mentioned that if the renewal bill was higher, to remember that Raleigh County and Vienna both purchased separate components, and that extra cost is theirs, not MLN’s.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 am. 
